



MARIA R. FISCHER

Direct Dial Number: (802) 655- 8725 Maria.Fischer@greenmountainpower.com

January 3, 2014

Ms. Debra A. Howland Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Coccord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 13-316, Green Mountain Power Application for Certification as a REC Eligible Facility-Chaput Family Farms

Dear Ms. Howland:

On December 17, 2013, Green Mountain Power ("GMP") received a letter from the Commission requesting additional information regarding the application for Chaput Family Farm's certification as a REC eligible facility in New Hampshire. This letter serves as GMP's response to those follow-up questions.

- 1. Chaput Family Farms methane generator is interconnected with the Vermont Electric Cooperative (VEC) system, and does not displace any of the consumption of the end-use customer. Please see the interconnection agreement that was submitted with the REC application for additional details.
- 2. The electric energy output of the Chaput Family Farms generation facility is reported to NEPOOL-GIS by VELCO, a certified third party meter reader. There are two meters at Chaput Family Farm—one for the generator and another for the Farm's electric usage. This generator is not "behind-the-meter" and the output reported to NEPOOL-GIS is for the total generation of the facility.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any additional questions or requests. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Maria R. Fischer

Power Supply Analyst

Maia R. Joslen